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Headteacher’s message 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

I am sure we are all looking forward to the bank holiday weekend and I hope the weather allows us the           

opportunity to get out and about over the next few days. Cases of Covid remain low and we are beginning to 

feel hopeful that some restrictions will be lifted soon allowing us all to do more and return to some normality. 

There has been much discussion from the Government and in the media about the intention to unlock and      

restrictions likely being lifted on certain dates.  As a school we have not been provided with a road map out of 

this pandemic and as a consequence, we are having to operate with restrictions still in place until further notice. 

  

We are beginning to feel excited that we will be able to start thinking about organising some of our usual end of 

term activities such as sports events, sports day, parents evening, discos and leavers events. We are hopeful we 

will be provided with further guidance soon to allow some of these things to go ahead. We are very grateful for 

your patience over the next few weeks and we will of course let you know more as soon as we hear what we are 

able to do.  In the meantime, we are looking to make some reasonable safe adjustments in school 

to support children in getting used to the idea that things may start to change again soon to     

alleviate any unnecessary worry or stress. 

 

                                                      Fiona Pearce 

                                                      Head teacher 

Remember there is no school on Monday, 3rd May.  This is a Bank Holiday.   

Please remember you can only meet up with friends and family you do not live with outdoors for now, either in 

groups of up to six from any number of households or a group of any size from just two households. And         

remember you still need to keep your distance from each other. 
 

It's tempting, when the sun goes in, to move indoors, but the risk of spreading coronavirus is significantly higher 

inside because you're closer to each other and there's less fresh air to disperse infected particles. 

Handy tip to remove ink stains from clothing. 
 

Pour 1 cup of whole milk into a bowl. 

Add ½ cup of vinegar to it. 
 

Immerse the stain into the mixture and let it soak overnight.  

Put only the part of the fabric that contains the stain in the coagulated mixture. 
 

Remove the fabric from the mixture and rub the fabric against itself to get rid of the stain. 

Wash it with water to remove the coagulated mixture. 

Change to the end of the day pick up times 
 

Can we say how impressed we have been with your support in promptly collecting your children at the end of 

the day under the Covid restrictions.  In an effort to reduce the time difference between year groups              

departing, to assist parents who have children in multiple years of the school, we are changing pick up times.   
 

With effect from Tuesday, 4th May end of day pick up times will be:-  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With timings being tighter please arrive promptly to help us maintain social distancing. 

Reception  3pm (as normal) 

Years 1 and 2   3.05pm 

Years 3 and 4  3.10pm 

Years 5 and 6  3.15pm 



 

 

 

 

Foundation Stage and Key Stage One 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Oldfield’s nomination 

Olivia has really impressed us with her determination and resilience since coming back after 

the Easter break. She has found her voice and is much more confident when sounding out 

unfamiliar words. She is beginning to bring all her learning together and this is wonderful to 

witness. We are very proud of you Olivia keep it up, Mrs O x 

Mrs Grimwood’s/Mrs Huggins’ nomination 

Our Star of the week this week is Maddison.   Maddison has had a super week coming into 

school every day with a smile on her face and ready to get on with all the tasks she is asked to 

complete.  She has been a joy to have in the classroom and done her best every day.  Well 

done Maddison.  Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Mr Quilter’s nomination 

My class think that Luna is awesome.  She is kind, considerate and is loving to all! 

Luna works incredibly hard and is a real pleasure to teach. 

Keep being amazing Luna 'Belle' 
 

Miss Boundy’s nominations  

Mikey tries his best at everything he does and is such a good friend to all! It’s always so lovely 

to hear him laugh whilst playing with his friends! Well done Mikey 

 

Isla works so hard in her phonics and maths! She is always so kind to all her friends! Well done 

Isla  

 

Miss Cawthorne’s nomination  

Joshua for working hard and great listening. 

 

Molly for fantastic phonics and great listening. 

Mrs Youll’s  

Pippa for excellent behaviour and being a good friend. 

 

Phoebe for settling in well and showing good independence. 

 



 

 

 

Key Stage Two 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Gulliford’s nomination 

Theo C has shown a responsible and mature attitude this term, working hard to be a strong role 
model. Within forest school Theo supported those in his group to be confident and perform dramati-
cally to the class. Theo is considerate of his peers and has shown that he can aid friends with his 
knowledge, patience and mature attitude to get the best possible outcomes for them and himself. 
Well done super Theo! 

Mrs Johnson’s nomination 

This week we have chosen Hallie as our star of the week.  She has been trying so hard to work on 

her concentration and it has really paid off.  She has been such a maths whizz this week, with such 

confidence when answering questions.  I really hope this new attitude to her learning will continue - 

well done Hallie!  

Mr Whapham’s nomination 

Daniel has showed a real interest in moving their learning forward. They have been engaging 

well, and thinking about the feedback they receive. They have also moved on in their reading 

this week and are showing a passion for reading recently. This change in attitude is brilliant to see 

and I am starting to see their funny personality more and more in class. Keep up the hard work.  

Mrs Lavictoire’s nomination 

This week’s Star of the Week is someone who has worked well with and supported others, been con-

fident to give their opinions and has really embraced sharing their gentle sense of humour. Sophie 

G, you have returned this term with a new found confidence and ‘sparkle’ that Mr Borg, Mrs May 

and I love! Keep sharing, shining and sparkling Sophie!   

Be Curious nomination 

Riley has got such a positive and enthusiastic attitude towards his learning  He has been           

entertaining the whole class this week with his amazing sense of humour.  Well done Riley!  

Mrs Rana’s/Mr Boult’s nomination 

Our star of the week in year 5 this week is Flynn! Flynn has really grown in confidence this week, 

showing that he can take that leap to put his hand up and confidently answer questions, espe-

cially based on comparing fractions and transparent materials. Flynn is a wonderful friend to oth-

ers, always ready to learn and really focused, especially this week. Well done Flynn!  

Miss Squire’s nomination 

 

My star this week is Max, for his great attention to learning recently. I've noticed him involving 

himself in class discussions more and more; sharing his ideas and working collaboratively with his 

table; beginning to consider extensions and challenges attached to tasks; and showing pride in 

his learning and work produced. Well done Max - you have the potential to do great things. 

Keep working hard. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

This week in the Adventurers class we have been thinking 

about our environment and what steps we can take to im-

prove our school grounds.  

 

Our first step was to begin litter picking sessions in and 

around our playground. We were all astonished by the 

amount we collected in such a short space of time.  

 

The Adventurers would like to remind everyone to put your 

litter in a bin or take it home with you. By working together, 

we can make a better world for us all. 

Keeping OV Tidy! 

OV in Bloom 
Classes across the school have been planting flowers and vegetables to brighten up our outside areas.  We 
think you will agree they look lovely.  The children are looking forward to tending to their plants and seeing 
them grow. 

WANTED 
 
Toy cars—Do you have any good quality toy cars that you no longer need?  We would be very 
grateful for any donations. 
 
Seedlings/plants—do you have any seedlings (vegetable of flowers) that you no longer need? 
 
 
Unwanted gifts/presents—do you have any unwanted presents; toiletries, biscuits, chocolate etc 
that could be used to fill hampers for prize draws later in the summer. 
 

Please drop off any donations at the school office.  Thank you in advance. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 and 4—Proud Cloud (High Flyer Readers) 

We are proud to share the children’s success for consistently reading 25 times a week at home.  The following chil-
dren have reached their first step on the Proud Cloud. When children reach 50 they will receive their first     certifi-
cate.  Well done to: 

 
Miss Gulliford’s class 150 nights—Mila-Monroe 

100 nights—Rhys 

Mr Ovey’s PE Champions 

Mr Ovey has been impressed with everyone positive attitude to PE this week.   

Well done to the PE Champions from Key Stages 1 and 2. 

  

Years 1 and 2—Alicja for trying her best with a smile on her face. 

Years 3 and 4—Jack J for great improvement and being a good winner and loser. 

Yeaqrs 5 and 6—Will R for great enthusiasm in all aspects of PE. 

                                              Years 5 and 6—Tri-Reading Tournament 

The children in Years 5 and 6 are taking part in a Tri-Reading Tournament.   

Congratulations to the following children who have achieved 25, 50...nights of reading at home: 

 

Mrs Rana/Mr Boult’s class 125 nights - Logan K    William R 

Menu for week commencing 4th May 2021 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Transition to Secondary School 
 

Park Community School 

More information will be sent out in May/June.  Information on the Park website is waiting to be updated and is 

not current for this year’s pupils.   
 

Wednesday, 23rd June—Year 6 parent evening at Park. 

Thursday, 15th July and Friday, 16th July—Year 6 Induction Days. 
 

Pilton Community College 

The link below is for the Pilton’s website and dedicated Year 6 transition section. 
 

Pilton Community College | Barnstaple (piltoncollege.org.uk)  

Year 6 Transition | Pilton School (piltoncollege.org.uk)  
   

Children should have all received a welcome pack by now with lots of information which tells you more about 

the school.  More information will be sent after Easter. 
 

Tuesday, 25th May— Virtual Information evening 

Possible Induction days (to be confirmed) - Tuesday, 6th, Wednesday, 7th or Thursday, 8th July 
 

Braunton Academy 

Wednesday, 5th May—6.30pm—Year 6 Parent Welcome Evening—Isaac Hall 

Tuesday, 6th July—Year 6 Transition Day. 

Wednesday, 7th July— 6.30pm—Year 6 Parents Transition Evening— Isaac Hall 

School Diary Dates 
 

Mon, 3rd May BANK HOLIDAY—no school 

Thurs, 6th May  The school is a polling station.  Members of our community will be accessing the Community 
Room to vote throughout the day.   

Mon, 10th May  Year 4 Tennis Festival run by the Barnstaple Primary Schools’ Sports Co-ordinator at OV 

Tue, 11th May Years 3 and 4—Visit to Rock Park for Cross Country 

Wed, 12th May  Years 5 and 6—Orienteering run by the Barnstaple Primary Schools’ Sports Co-ordinator at OV. 

Fri, 14th May Years 5 and 6—Visit to Rock Park for Cross Country 

Mon, 31st May Half Term week 

Years 3 and 4 children 

 will be supporting the NSPCC Number Day  

on Friday 7th May. 

This is an event being hosted by Times Tables Rockstars, which the children use to practice for testing each week. 

To raise money for the NSPCC, Times Tables Rockstars will make a donation for every child taking part.  
 

The fundraiser will start at 7am on Friday 7th of May and end at 7pm.  
 

All correct answers given by children in any game mode will count towards the school's 

score and therefore increase the size of the donation!  
 

We will be playing along on Friday in school and it would be wonderful if the children 

could sign into Times Tables Rockstar at home to help us raise as much money as possible!  

Help us make a difference.   

https://www.piltoncollege.org.uk/
https://www.piltoncollege.org.uk/year-six-1
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/events-fundraising/social-special-events/number-day/


 

We need your help to keep our children safe! 
We are sure you will all agree that the safety of our children and families is of the utmost importance to us all. 

Please could we urge our parents/families to put safety first by parking responsibly during drop-off and pick-up 

times. 

  

Where possible you should park in the designated area just past the school after Kingfisher Drive and behind the        

bollards.  If you are unable to park there you are able to park in one of our neighbouring residential roads but 

please park considerately and do not block driveways or mount the footpath.    

  

Devon and Cornwall Police were outside the school this week monitoring traffic and may well do other spot checks 

at busy times.  The pictures below were taken by a concerned parent and we think you will agree the cars are 

parked in very dangerous positions. 

  

Please could we ask you to report any parking or speeding issues to the non-emergency number of 101 or email 

101@dc.police.uk. 

  

The Highway Code tells us you must not stop or park in the following locations, except when forced to do so by 

stationary traffic: 

  

1. Near a school entrance. 

2. Anywhere that would prevent access for emergency vehicles. 

3. On a bus stop, or a taxi rank. 

4. Opposite or within 32 feet of a junction, except in an authorised parking bay. 

5. Opposite another parked vehicle (if it causes an obstruction). 

6. Where the kerb has been lowered to help wheelchair and mobility vehicle users. 

7.  In front of an entrance to a property. 

8.  On a bend. 

9.  Where you would obstruct a cycle lane. 

10. A cycle lane during its period of operation. 

11. A cycle track. 

12. A pedestrian crossing, including the area marked by the zig-zag lines 

  

 

These cars are parked directly opposite the 

bus stop, on the yellow zig-zags.  They obscure 

the view of drivers exiting the turning circle 

and children wishing to cross the road cannot 

be seen clearly by approaching drivers. 

This van is parked on a corner of a road, half on the       

footpath.   Parking on a pavement can obstruct and       

inconvenience pedestrians, people in wheelchairs, those 

with visual impairments, and people with prams and     

pushchairs.  It is also obstructing the view of other drivers 

coming out of the road and those approaching from the 

right. 

The cars on the opposite of the road are also obstructing 

access to the bus stop and are parked on a cycle lane 

which does not have drop off and pick up restrictions     

removed for busy times. 



We have seen some wonderful designs being handed in to class  

teachers.  Don’t forget the closing date for entries is  

Friday, 14th May 



 
Messy Church, Trinity Church— 9th May 

Trinity Church would like to invite children to their free Messy Church on Sunday, 9th May—4pm to 5pm 

You will be warmly welcomed, but all families must book in beforehand. 

To book follow this link below: 

Booking for Messy Church at Trinity Church 

 

https://holytrinitybarnstaple.churchsuite.com/events/4qx1bzzk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Have you got your free rapid COVID-19 tests yet? 
 
Alongside the vaccination rollout, regular testing of people without symptoms of 
coronavirus is at the heart of  easing restrictions and reopening society and the 
economy safely. 
 
The aim is that as many positive cases as possible can be found and isolated to 
stop the virus spreading, particularly as one in three people don't know they've 
got it as they don't have any symptoms so could be   passing it on without realis-
ing.  
 
That's why every adult in England is being encouraged to take a free rapid 
COVID-19 test (known as a lateral flow device (LFD) test) twice a week. They are 
easy, quick and convenient, and the results are usually available to you within the 
hour.  
 
Devon County Council are running a mobile community testing service in Dev-
on so you can get tested or       collect home-testing kits at a range of locations 
across the county. DCC have published a timetable on their website, but please 
bear in mind that this schedule is subject to change as they make new locations 
available and to accommodate any operational issues. To avoid disappoint-
ment, please check DCC website each time you plan a visit. 
 
You can also order home-testing kits from the NHS by post or collect home-testing 
kits from NHS testing locations, and any of the 133 pharmacies that are part of the 
Pharmacy Collect scheme so far. 
 
Remember, these rapid lateral flow tests are to be taken regularly if you do 
not have any symptoms of           coronavirus. If you do develop any symptoms, 
you should immediately self-isolate and arrange a PCR test via the NHS. 
 

Devon Country Council’s Connectme update contains information, which you may find of interest, affecting 

Devon.  

Link to DCC Connectme website 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2Jvb2stYS1jb3ZpZC0xOS1sYXRlcmFsLWZsb3ct
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2Jvb2stYS1jb3ZpZC0xOS1sYXRlcmFsLWZsb3ct
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2Jvb2stYS1jb3ZpZC0xOS1sYXRlcmFsLWZsb3ct
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvb3JkZXItY29yb25hdmlydXMtcmFwaWQtbGF0ZXJhbC1mbG93LXRlc3RzIn0.BV2mdI46zBoeFhP9bPSGOzjF
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21hcHMudGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2UubmhzLnVrLyJ9.ZOQhK_E1A0D1n1WF_Kv0fIuQqg1nVCfLWuOa6IvAXsM/s/514502328/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21hcHMudGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2UubmhzLnVrLyJ9.ZOQhK_E1A0D1n1WF_Kv0fIuQqg1nVCfLWuOa6IvAXsM/s/514502328/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21jYXMtcHJveHl3ZWIubWNhcy5tcy9jZXJ0aWZpY2F0ZS1jaGVja2VyP2xvZ2luPWZhbHNlJm9yaWdpbmFsVXJsPWh0dHBzJTNB
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKDEVONCC/bulletins/2cf74b4

